

This report covers the two formal meetings, and two special meetings. We also had two workshops, the first a development session and the second covering the Property Portfolio Options. During the above period the Panel’s Task and Finish Group on Lease Cars also published their report for consideration by the Panel at the meeting of 25th August.

The meeting of 6th July was a Special Meeting following an informal Joint Scrutiny workshop on the Transformation Programme.  The views expressed at this meeting largely reflected those of the workshop, principally concerning the emphasis on the “strategic” titles within the senior Officer team, and the absence of clearly defined operational structures to underpin it. We were pleased to see that these issues are being addressed.  
The Panel held a Development Session on the 15th July, prior to the formal meeting on the 16th July, to review the Work Programme and to identify areas for Subject Reviews and Task and Finish work. The Lease Car Task and Finish Group had commenced its work prior to this. Since then the area of work for the next Task and Finish Group has been identified:  to examine Corporate Policy Framework (other subjects will be identified at the next Panel meeting). The issues raised at this meeting are well covered in the Minutes. The panel were of the view that the Scrutiny Chairs Group should be further developed as the alternative to the now defunct Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee. An area of concern for the Panel was the continuing high sickness absence figures as reported by the Head of Personnel and Development. Members requested that further reports on this issue are brought to the future meetings.
On the 6th August the Panel held a Special meeting to receive a bi-annual report from the Programme Director of Carlisle Renaissance. Following his presentation, Members raised a number of issues relating to the progress on Caldew Riverside Development, and the City Centre. They remain concerned about the deterioration of the South of the City and the lack of development there. The Renaissance Programme does seem to be predicated on the success of the University of Cumbria Campus development. Members were concerned about recent reports of the financial position of the University as reported in the Press. Member engagement and access to the Renaissance Team figured prominently in Members questioning of the Programme Director. He gave an undertaking that steps would be taken to address this. 
The meeting of 25th August was effectively the commencement of the budget process for 2010/11. However, the first item considered by Members was the report of the Lease Car Scheme Task and Finish Group. This review had extended from early March to late August. As Chair of this Group, I would like to acknowledge the input of the two other Members – Councillor Mrs Clarke and Councillor Glover and the support of the Scrutiny Officer. It was agreed that the report would be submitted to the Executive for their consideration. A response is anticipated within the next two to three months. 

An important topic at the meeting was the Business Case for the Shared Revenues and Benefits Service with Allerdale and Copeland. A presentation was given by the Head of the Service at Carlisle. Members had the opportunity to raise a number of issues with him, prompted largely by the consultants (Meritec) report. The Panel accept the principal of the Shared Service agenda, but concerns were expressed about the speed at which this initiative is being taken forward, along with other issues raised by Meritec.

As regards the item on the Medium Term Financial Plan, the Transformation Programme is a significant element of this, and will no doubt be brought back to the Panel as it develops.

Finally, on 18th August, the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel arranged a workshop for all Scrutiny Panel Members, with a presentation by the consultants on the Council’s Property Portfolio. There have been previous presentations on this subject, and a view was put forward that this should now be progressed with specific proposals. As with the Renaissance, Members feel it is imperative that this process is politically inclusive, and with genuine engagement of Members. 
Councillor Trevor Allison,
Chairman

Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel
Date: 2nd September 2009
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